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TO: THE DEANS, REGENTS, DIRECTORS, PRINCIPALS,
HEADS OF DEPARTMENTS, CENTRAL STUDENT COUNCIL, &
STUDENT ORGANIZATIONS COORDINATING COUNCIL
FROM: THE OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

SUBJECT: REITERATION ON THE USE OF THE UST CENTRAL SEMINARY
GYMNASIUM AND GROUNDS

DATE: 19 AUGUST 2019

In relation to Circular No. 25 dated 10 November 2014 and Memorandum No. 10
dated 23 September 2015, we reiterate that the UST Central Seminary Gymnasium
and grounds are not regular facilities of the University for general use as venues for
campus activities. These places are particularly intended for the seminarians as part
of their education and formation.

Therefore, as a gesture of respect to the nature of these areas, and to help in
maintaining their silence and privacy conducive to prayer and study, kindly refrain
from requesting for the use of the above-mentioned facilities for any purpose. Only
University-initiated activities may be held in these areas under the condition that they
do not interfere with the regular schedule of the Central Seminary.
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FR. JESUS M. MIRANDA, JR., O.P.
Secretary-General

Thank you.
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